
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​April 6, 2023 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Steve Spayde at 1800 hours.  There were 56 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.
The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Steve Spayde- present
Assistant Director – David Neighbors - present
Treasurer Bob Wendell – present
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – present
Ride Captain Travis Lewis – present
Safety Officer Paul Booth - present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates - present
The Director introduced new members:

Jonathan Shur and Eric Bremer
Guests: 

Secretary’s Report

Secretary Debbie Alderson reported the minutes for the March 2, 2023 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections or additions were noted.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Bob Wendell reported that we had a balance of $10,668.19 on March 14 and a balance of $10,568.19 on April 6, 2023.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Gerald Turnage seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.
Webmaster’s Report Nancy Bates had no report.
Safety Officer Report Paul Booth talked about an incident with a bike breaking down and how the group pitched in to help get it running again. If you brought your helmet please stay after meeting to see if the communications between bikes is working.
Ride Captain Travis Lewis announced the first lunch group ride:
April 16 – Meet at Post 10:00 am KSU 10:30 am.  We will take back roads to Uncle Bee’s.
August 12 – Poker Run 9:00 am first bike out 9:30 am.
Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin had no report.
Historian Barbara Turnage had no report.
Judge Advocate Richard Derks had no report.
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director Dave Neighbors
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	March 2023
	186
	
	1380
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist talked about the history of the Coast Guard.
Birthdays
April birthdays were recognized:
Kiemberley Davis, Robert Davis, April Gerdeman, Ross Schanzmeyer, Steve Spayde, Barbara Turnage

Committee Reports:

None
Old Business  

Director Steve presented Chapter Challenge patches to the following:
Larry & Debbie Alderson

Harvey & Nancy Bates
Les Joyce

Denny Mayberry

Dave & Dawn Neighbors

Vince & Carolyn Rost

Robert Ruble

Charlotte Sartain

Steve Spayde

New Business

Discussion was held on the Capital City Cookoff/Buck-a-Bone on April 21st being held as a fund raiser for the Special Learning Center.  Last year a team was paid for by Post 5.  Since all the cooks are from the ALR it was suggested to pay the expenses out of the ALR treasury.
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg made a motion to have the ALR sponsor the team up to $250.  Travis Lewis seconded the motion.  A vote passed the motion.

Director Steve talked about the Chapter Face Book page.  At this point the page is open to anyone who wants to post items.  I needs to be private as many of the items on the page are “bird poop” and don’t belong on our page.

MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg made a motion to made Chapter 5 private.  Bob Wendell seconded the motion.  A vote passed the motion.

Director Steve told the membership that we have no newsletter and it has been noted that it is a poor job of communication.  He listed the Face Book page, MO State Face Book page, Legacy Ride Face Book page, Chapter ALR website and the monthly minutes as means of communication.  Jim Rosenberg suggested all the information (electronic sights) on a sheet to be given to new members as they come in.  Rick Derks will put together this page.
Sherry Faughn announced that Hawthorne Cemetery will be holding their Memorial Day Celebration on May 23.  They have asked that the Riders be involved as in the past.  More information to come on this event.

Larry Alderson announced there would a Combat Vets ride out of our Post in July.  More information to come on this event.  

Director Steve introduced Robert Davis who then introduced Backtrack.  Backtrack announced a funeral ride tomorrow April 7.  This ride is for a WWII veteran going to Jefferson Barricks in St. Louis.  
Backtrack then talked about K-9’s on the Front Line.  They are having a fund raiser on September 29 to help sponsor anyone who needs a service dog.  More information to come on this event.

Carolyn Rost reported she had talked with Jodie & Raul Delgado concerning the monthly packages they send overseas to deployed soldiers.  There is a need for help with the cost of this project.  It is in our budge to donate to this project.  Treasurer will send $300 to the Delgados.
50/50 raffle

Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin had Jim Brondel draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $96/$48 in the raffle and it was won by Darren Fletrop.  Darren donated the money to the Infidels K-9 Project.
A closing prayer was presented Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1842 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, May4, at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director – Steve Spayde – 573-460-2058 (sspayde@gmail.com) 

Assistant Director – David Neighbors – 573-746-1187 (stitchemup@aol.com) 

Finance Officer – Bob Wendell – 573-619-6154 (hdrwend@embarqmail.com) 

Secretary – Debbie Alderson – 573-353-3413 (dalderson49@gmail.com)

Judge Advocate – Rick Derks – 573-338-1124 (rick.derks@gmail.com) 

Chaplain - Charlie Lindquist – 573-893-6357 (idrawfaces@yahoo.com) 

Historian – Barbara Turnage – 573-338-5077 (beahappy408@yahoo.com) 

Sgt.-at-Arms – Cecil Goodin – 573-544-6304 (cecil.goodin1@gmail.com) 

Ride Captain – Travis Lewis – 417-350-6491 (T M L78@yahoo.com) 

Safety Officer – Paul Booth – 573-230-9058 (pwrdwn@outlook.com) 

Web Master – Nancy Bates – 573-619-6378 (nancyb@ktis.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


